Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

PRESENT: Chair Johnson, Vice-Chair Givens, Treasurer Wesley, Secretary Foster Hall, Board Member Pullar, Attorney Reed, Registrar Manager, and Administrative Assistant Jennifer Clemmer.

REGULAR CALLED BOARD MEETING

- 1. Chair Johnson called the meeting to order.
- 2. Moment of Silence observed.
- 3. Adoption of Agenda.

Motion made by Treasurer Wesley Seconded by Secretary Foster Hall to adopt the agenda for the Regular Called Board Meeting for May 10, 2022, as printed. Vote Unanimous. Motion carried.

Motion made by Treasurer Wesley Seconded by Secretary Foster Hall to retract the previous motion for the adoption of the agenda for the Regular Called Board Meeting for May 10, 2022, and adopt the agenda for the Regular Called Board Meeting for May 10, 2022, with a correction to item (4) four to state the Approval of Board Minutes for April 12, 2022, Virtual Regular Business Meeting. Vote Unanimous. Motion Carried.

4. Approval of Board Minutes for April 12, 2022, Regular Business Meeting.

Motion made by Vice-Chair Givens Seconded by Secretary Foster Hall to approve the minutes from the Virtual Regular Called Business Meeting on April 12, 2022, with noted corrections. Vote Unanimous. Motion Carried.

5. Approval of Board Minutes for April 21, 2022, Special Called Business Meeting

Motion made by Secretary Foster Hall Seconded by Treasurer Wesley to approve the minutes from the Special Called Meeting on April 21, 2022, with noted corrections. Vote Unanimous, Motion Carried.

6. Public Comments.

There were no Public Comments.

7. Old Business.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that she would like to know the status of some of the topics discussed at the last Board Meeting.

Board Member Pullar inquired about where the office was with getting the new precinct cards mailed out to voters.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the precinct cards have been ordered and the office is waiting for the Secretary of State's office to ship the precinct cards to the office.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

Board Member Pullar inquired about if new precinct cards have arrived in the office from the Secretary of State's office.

Registrar Golden informed the Board that precinct cards have not arrived from the Secretary of State's office.

Board Member Pullar inquired about whether the office received any precinct cards from the Secretary of State's office.

Registrar Golden informed the Board that the office has not received any precinct cards from the Secretary of State's office and it has been two weeks since the office ordered the new precinct cards.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the delay in precinct cards is a problem because voters are not finding out that their districts have changed until they get ready to vote.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that one young lady put on her Facebook page that she was being represented by someone in Duluth because her house district had changed from District 77 to District 79.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the Secretary of State is saying they did not realize they had all these precinct cards to create, and that is the reason for the delay which is not a good excuse because redistricting is done every ten years.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the problem is that the Secretary of State's office has all new people who have not gone through the redistricting process and there is no one to tell them how the process should be progressing.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the office has never had to wait this long for voters to be notified that their districts or locations have been changed.

Board Member Pullar inquired about the office performing and completing the Logic & Accuracy Testing.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office being completed the Logic and Accuracy Testing.

Board Member Pullar inquired about Logic and Accuracy Testing had been completed before the start of Early/Advance Voting.

Registrar Member Pullar informed the Board that the Logic and Accuracy Test continued through the start of Early and Advance Voting but was completed.

Chair Johnson inquired about Early Voting Sites being fully staffed.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that as of May 9, 2022, the office was fully staffed.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

Chair Johnson inquired about the Board members being able to attend Poll Worker's training now that the Board had received the schedule for training.

Chair Johnson informed the Board that Board Members help out at early voting locations.

Chair Johnson inquired about the process when eNET goes down.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that when eNET is down, the office will issue the voter a paper application.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office will go back when eNET is available and give the voter credit for voting.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that all of the voting applications that the office was not able to process while eNET was down have been processed.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the Forest Park Mayor reached out to her about opening an Advance Voting location in Forest Park.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the Forest Park Mayor asked if they were able to find people to work at their location would the office be able to open a Forest Park location.

Board Member Pullar inquired about whether there will be Poll Worker Training classes for the June 2022 General Primary Run-off.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that there will be no Poll Worker Training for the June 2022 General Primary Run-off, the office will use the same staff as the May election so there is no need for training.

Board Member Pullar inquired about the office having enough people to supply Forest Park with an early voting location for June 2022 General Primary Runoff.

Board Member Pullar inquired about the office start looking into getting enough people for a location in Forest Park for the Early and Advance Voting for the November 2022 General Election.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the City of Forest Park has a low turnout because there are no Advance Voting locations in that area.

Chair Johnson inquired about where the office is with getting the 1500 Poll workers needed for the November 2022 General Elections.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that he would have to get with Technician Manager Scott Brown to see where the office is with getting the 1500 Poll Workers.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that the amount the county is paying the poll workers and the advance clerks is an issue in getting people to apply for the positions.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

8. New Business.

A. Director's Report & 2022 Election Update.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office is currently operating Advance Voting for the May 2022 General Primary and Special Election.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that as of May 9, 2022, the number of voters for Advance Voting are as follows: Election and Registration Office has 1302 voters, Carl Rhodenizer Recreation Center has 850 Voters, Morrow Municipal Complex has 598 voters; Virginia Burton Gray Recreation Center has 732 voters, South Clayton Recreation Center has 725 voters, Lee Headquarters Library has 445 voters.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the total amount of voters, as of May 9, 2022, is 4653 voters resulting in a turnout rate of (7) seven percent of registered voters.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office has received, as of May 9, 2022, 422 mail-in applications, 400 were processed, and 22 were rejected for various reasons.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office has received, as of May 9, 2022, 308 mail-in ballots.

Board Member Pullar inquired about the reason for the 22 mail-in applications being rejected.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the rejected mail-in applications were rejected for having no signature on the application, the signature did not match, the application was too early, or the voter was not registered in the county.

Board Member Pullar inquired about how the voters were notified that their application was rejected.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the voters were notified that their application was rejected by a mailed letter.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that as of April 1, 2022, there are 203,542 voters (174,425 active; and 29,296 inactive) voters.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office currently does not have any felons on the felon's list.

Registrar Golden informed the Board that the office has had various requests for voter education.

Registrar Golden informed the Board that the office recently held a voter education/outreach for an AARP Group in Riverdale.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office has had a representative from the office go out and do an overview of the new legislation with changes they need to be aware of when coming to the polls or if they choose to vote by mail.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

Board Member Pullar requested that Registrar Manager Golden provided the Board with a presentation of the information presented to county residents at the voter education and outreach programs.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the month of April was High School Voter Registration month across the state of Georgia.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office received 155 Voter Registrations from High schools across Clayton County. The totals for each high school are: Mt. Zion High School 2, Stilwell High School 25, Mundy's Mill 8, Jonesboro Hight School 32, Forest Park High School 35, and Riverdale 53.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that requests for Deputy Registrar training and to have an office's representative attend voter registration drives can now be made online at claytonelections.com.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the request will go to Outreach Specialist Fayshawne and himself, who will turn around and contract the party making the request.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the office continues to perform tasks including voter registration, absentee, open record request, and all of the listed maintenance.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that as the office continues to perform all of the listed maintenance activities, such as the confirmation notice, there would be an increase in the number of inactive voters.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that the kind of open record request made recently has been Absentee Ballots from the 2020 elections, challenger voters, and several others.

Board Member Pullar inquired into how many open record requests for challenged voters has the office received.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that there has been no challenged voters' request.

Registrar Manager Golden clarified that the office has received an open request to see if we have any challenged voter requests.

B. Recommendations for 2022 General Primary Runoff Early Voting Locations (if necessary).

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that his recommendation for the 2022 General Primary Runoff Early Voting locations is to use the same locations as the May 2022 General Primary and Special Election Early Voting locations.

C. Recommendation for Approval of Poll Managers and Assistant Poll Managers for the General Primary and Special Elections to be held May 24, 2022.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

Board Member Pullar inquired about a backup list of Poll Managers and Assistant Poll Managers in the event someone is not able to perform the duty on May 24, 2022

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that if need be people from the office would be available.

Board Member Pullar about the number of office staff available to rapidly respond if needed.

Chair Johnson inquired about the Board's availability to rapidly respond if needed.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that including the Board there are five (5) people available.

Chair Johnson inquired about the people on the list being seasoned or new poll workers.

Registrar Manager Golden informed the Board that there are new people as well as seasoned Poll Worker Managers and Assistant Managers.

Motion made by Board Member Pullar, Seconded by Secretary Foster Hall to approve Poll Managers and Assistant Poll Managers for the General Primary and Special Elections to be held on Friday, May 24, 2022. Vote Unanimous. Motion Carried.

D. Recommendation for Special Called Board meeting to be held on May 27, 2022.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that she has concerns about having the meeting at 5:30 PM.

Treasurer Wesley inquired into the process of moving the time of the meeting.

Board Member Pullar informed the Board that 5:45 PM would be a better time.

Motion made by Board Member Pullar seconded by Vice Chair Givens to hold the Special Called Board Meeting on May 27, 2022, at 5:45 P.M. Vote Unanimous. Motion Carried.

E. Hearing to remove felons from elector's list, as necessary

There were no felons to remove from the elector's list

F. Removal of deceased from elector's list.

Motion made by Treasurer Wesley seconded by Secretary Foster Hall to remove the 89 names listed as deceased voters from the Clayton County Elections & Registration Elector's List for April 2022 as printed. Vote Unanimous. Motion Carried.

9. Executive Session: To consider personnel and/or litigation, as necessary.

There was no Executive Session.

10. Adjourn.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

Motion made by Treasurer Wesley seconded by Board Member Pullar to adjourn the Regular Called Board Meeting at 5:18 P.M. Vote Unanimous. Motion Carried.

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

{SIGNATURES ON THE NEXT PAGE}

Regular Business Meeting 4:30 P.M.

May 10, 2022

APPROVED POST SUMMARY MINUTES

CLAYTON COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS AND REGISTRATION

DIANE GIVENS, VICE-CHAIR

Darothy Foster Hall DOROTHY FOSTER HALL, SECRETARY

ATTEST:

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT